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“I can make a General in five minutes, but a good horse is hard to replace.” ~ Abraham Lincoln 
 

NMHC Mission Statement:  To act on behalf of 

the New Mexico equine community through 

education and promotion of activities benefiting 

all equine interests. 
 

 

Required Notice 
 

The New Mexico Horse Council’s Bylaws, 

Article VI, Part B, Section 1:  1. The annual 

meeting of the membership shall be held 

during the month of November or December. 

The purpose is the election of Board 

members and the transaction of necessary 

business. At least thirty (30) days’ notice of 

this meeting shall be given by mail to the 

members. 
 

 

 

NEW MEXICO HORSE COUNCIL 

ANNUAL MEETING, AWARDS,  

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS 

 

December 14, Saturday, beginning 6:00 PM 

The 2013 Annual Meeting will be held at Vista 

Hermosa Farms in Corrales, New Mexico, the 

beautiful home of Steve and Penny Komadina.  

Address:  475 Camino de Corrales del Norte.  All 

are welcome.  We will be meeting and eating; 

NMHC will provide main dishes, paper goods, 

soft drinks and condiments.  Those attending are 

invited to bring casseroles, salads or desserts. 
 

On any matters requiring a vote (such as 

election of directors), each individual or lifetime 

individual member of record has one vote; each 

organization has two voting delegates; each 

commercial member has one vote.  Proxies are 

allowed, and an individual member may also be 

a voting delegate for one organization. 

 

From the President 
 

Winter is coming!  The winter hay supply is in, 

the barn is repaired, horse blankets are clean 

and repaired (or horses are getting plushy), and 

plans have been made for a clean, available 

water supply once temperatures fall below 

freezing.  Sunny days and mild temperatures are 

deceiving, but now is the time to prepare for 

colder weather ahead. 
 

Your Horse Council has had a busy year.  We 

held our first Board Planning Retreat early in the 

year and developed a list of things we wanted to 

accomplish.  We’ve had a table or outreach 

booth at many equine activities, with a few 

more yet to come, spreading the word about 

care of equines and activities to enjoy with 

them.  Our booth in front of the Horse Arena at 

the State Fair was very popular, and we 

continue to work with staff at Expo New Mexico 

to improve the horse shows. 
 

We launched our Project Gelding in the summer 

and are seeking a few more stallion owners who 

need a little assistance in getting those animals 

gelded.  Now is a perfect time for that surgery 

because the cold nights in most of the state have 

killed or decreased the fly population.   
 

The Equine Liability Signs we offer for sale are 

very popular, and recently we received a request 

for the signs in Spanish.  We’re pleased to sell 

these at the same price as the English signs.  See 

the website for details; see the signs at the 

Annual Meeting. 
 

Our “annual” fundraiser got off to a late start, 

but will continue until the winner of a gorgeous 

Curtis Fort sculpture is selected on May 5, 2014.  

All proceeds go to support NMHC projects; 

Board members and Officers are volunteers and 

receive no compensation. 
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Our Annual Meeting will be December 14 at Dr. 

Steve Komadina’s house in Corrales.  It will be a 

fun and informal gathering with a Mexican 

theme potluck dinner, our annual election of 

Board members (five each year for a three year 

term; total Board is fifteen members), 

announcement of the NMHC Lifetime 

Achievement Award, and presentation of 

Certificates of Appreciation to people who have 

given of their time, and more, this year.  Please 

plan to attend.  But meanwhile, get outside and 

enjoy your equine friends during the remaining 

days of gorgeous weather! 

 
 

Calendar 
 

November 24:  Christmas de Caballos US Marine 

Corps Toys for Tots Parade.  12:30 PM, 

assemble at Wagner’s Farm, Corrales. 

 www.champnm.com for information. 
 

December 5-7:  Joint Stockmen’s Convention, 

Albuquerque Marriott Pyramid.  NMHC 

welcomes visitors to its booth. 
 

December 14:  NM Horse Council Annual 

Meeting, Awards, Elections.  6:00 PM. 
 

~ 2014 ~ Happy New Year! ~ 
 

January 21 – February 20:  2013 session, New 

Mexico Legislature, Santa Fe. 
 

Feb. 11:  NMHC Board Planning Retreat, Santa 

Fe.  Evening:  AgFest, Santa Fe – visit the 

NMHC booth! 
 

March 19: World Premiere at KiMo Theater, 

Albuquerque, of “50 to 1”, the story of Mine 

That Bird and his people. 
 

April 29 – May 5:  National Theater of Great 

Britain presents “War Horse” at Popejoy 

Hall, Albuquerque. 
 

May 5:  Drawing, Curtis Fort “Night Horse” 

Sculpture.  Details TBA. 
 

June 22-25:  American Horse Council Annual 

Meeting and Issues Forum, Washington, 

D.C.; also Coaltion of State Horse Councils 

Semi-Annual Meeting. 
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New Mexico State Fair 2013 
 

Expo NM reports a 3.7% decrease in the number 

of paid admissions by people visiting the Fair over 

2012, but point to four rainy days.  Total 

attendance was 392,299 compared to 407, 265 in 

2012, but the final Saturday this year set an all-

time record.  Revenues were not announced; the 

State Fair accounts for about a third of Expo New 

Mexico’s annual revenue. 
 

The Horse Council booth lacked visitors on the 

rainy days but many fairgoers stopped by when 

the weather was good.  Unfortunately, our 

roofed stall was delivered to the wrong side of 

the Fairgrounds, and Expo staff was never 

available to move it; the “equine of the day” had 

to be content with an uncovered small pen.  

Horse show entry numbers have not been 

released, and no “post mortem” meeting or 

survey has been advertised – nor has the State 

Fair Commission met since January.  We heard 

many compliments about Expo staff; however, as 

the Fair progressed we heard complaints as well.  

Members of the Board hope to meet with Expo 

staff to discuss and improve the premiums and 

shows.  Shortly after Susana Martinez was 

elected governor, we wrote our first letter to her 

pleading for the hiring of a professional livestock 

event manager for the State Fair. 
 

Trails and Land Use 
 

Rio Grande Vision:  Bosque comments from 

NMHC.  Albuquerque Parks and Recreation 

officials are still sorting through comments on 

plans to “improve” the recreation experience.  

NMHC supports environmental monitoring prior 

to construction, and opposes the ten foot wide 

crusher fines trail in the Bosque.  We do support 
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more signage, and perhaps benches near the 

access points. 
 

Military Training in Cibola National Forest:  

Kirtland AFB has requested a 20 year extension of 

the special use permit for training exercises in the 

Sandia, Mountainair, Magdalena and Mount 

Taylor ranger districts.  The New Mexico 

Wilderness Alliance, Back Country Horsemen of 

NM, Sierra Club, NM Sportsmen and the 

Wilderness Society have asked the Forest Service 

to consider alternatives, such as limiting military 

training to the 5500 square miles of land in NM 

that they currently control.  Once a FONSI, or 

“Finding of no Significant Impact”, is issued the 

public will have 45 days to comment. 
 

HUNT act now rolled into SPORT act.  NM 

Senator Martin Heinrich has been pushing to 

open more public lands to hunters and 

recreational users, particularly those lands which 

have no access (for instance, are completely 

surrounded by private lands).  The SPORT act, or 

“Sportsmen’s and Public Outdoor Recreation 

Traditions Act”, has bipartisan support.  It would 

expand access to federal public lands, reauthorize 

some wildlife habitat programs, anddivert 1.5% 

of the Land and Water Conservation Fund 

annually to purchase road and trail easements. 
 

Limiting horses in Santa Fe County.  John and Cat 

Parks of Trinity Ranch in Lamy are watching and 

opposing an effort by a few residents to (1) limit 

horses on property – no limits now exist; and (2) 

change the zoning of Equestrian Facilities from 

“permitted use” to “conditional use”.  It may be 

the usual sequence:  move out to enjoy the rural 

atmosphere, only to find it includes animals.  To 

keep current on the new “Santa Fe County Horse 

Coalition”, which will oppose the proposed 

changes, email Cat Parks for information at 

thetrinityranch@gmail.com.  
 

Manure an Asset?  Dairy farmers in the “dairy 

cluster” near Roswell (and there are many of 

them) are working with the newly formed 

AGPower, a subsidiary of SID International Inc., a 

Houston biogas company, to convert dairy waste 

into CNG, compressed natural gas.  The New 

Mexico Environmental Department is “supportive 

of this type of operation because it has good 

management of dairy waste and also addresses 

some of the groundwater issues that are 

associated with the dairies.” 
 

Sculpture Raffle 
 

Have you bought your tickets yet?  They would 

make a fine Christmas gift.  Like the garden 

gnome in the television commercials, “Night 

Horse” has made the rounds, visiting club 

meetings, the State Fair, the Corrales Horse 

Festival and other places.  He will visit next the 

Joint Stockman’s Convention and the NMHC 

Annual Meeting.  (December 14, 6:00 PM start.) 
 

We hope to see all of you there to enjoy a nice 

meal, elect new directors and applaud the 

recipients of the Certificates of Appreciation and, 

of course, the winner of the NMHC Lifetime 

Achievement Award.  For the elections, the 

nominating committee will present a slate – and, 

of course, nominations from the floor will be 

welcome. 
 

You will also be able to renew your membership.  

Individual membership, payable on a calendar 

year basis, gives you the warm feeling of 

supporting the council but doesn’t generate any 

spam, because we never share anything but the 

names.  Commercial and Club membership gives 

you a listing and link on the website and two 

mentions in the NMHC newsletter, one early in 

the year and one at the end.  We need you all! 
 

 

New Mexico Horse Council Benefit Raffle 
 

WIN “Night Horse”, a beautiful bronze  
Curtis Fort sculpture! SUPPORT New Mexico  
Horse Council Projects! 13 ¾” H x 14” W x 5 ¾” D.  
Only 384 tickets will be sold. Drawing held May 5, 2014. 
Horse will be delivered to your home.  
 
Tickets $20.00 each from NMHC 
Directors,  phone 505-345-8959, or 
nmhc@swcp.com.  Value $2,500. 
 

 

New Mexico Racing 
 

New Mexico’s five racinos will have the following 

number of racing dates in 2014:  (1) Sunland Park 

opens Dec. 6, 2013 and runs through April 15, 

2014 – a total of 76 days; (2) SunRay Park will 

have 30 days from April 18 – June 22; Ruidoso 

Downs will race 60 dates, from May 23 through 

Sept. 1; Zia Park will have 56 days, from Sept. 6 

through December 2.  The Downs at Albuquerque 
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hosts two meets (including the State Fair), for a 

total of 52 dates from Aug. 2 to Oct. 26. 
 

“50 to 1” tells the true story of Mine That Bird, 

the 2009 Kentucky Derby winner.  We all know 

the story.  The “biopic”was filmed in over thirty 

locations in New Mexico, and will have its world 

premiere at the KiMo theater in Albuquerque on 

March 19 (ahead of nationwide release March 

21).  “50 to 1” was directed by Jim Wilson 

(Dances with Wolves) who is a horse enthusiast, 

and stars Skeet Ulrich, Chris Kane, Todd Lowe and 

William Devane.  And Calvin Borel plays himself. 
 

Horse Trailers 
 

Ask any ten horse owners in New Mexico if they 

need to license their horse trailers, and nine will 

probably say “no” because that’s how it used to 

be, and let’s face it, we are an aging population.  I 

bought my two-horse Miley in 1973, five years 

after it was built, and did have a title and 

registration.  Those records no longer existed in 

the NM Motor Vehicle Division computer, though 

the trailer itself remains useful after periodic 

reconditioning and sets of new tires. 
 

Here’s what the MVD says:  Chapter 13, Section A:  

“Most utility trailers are registered as trailers and 
receive regular trailer plates”; livestock trailers and 
horse trailers are included in a listing of utility trailers; 
“trailers exempt from registration include utility trailers 
owned by individuals engaged in the business of 
farming and ranching”; and “used by individuals to 
transport animals to and from fairs, rodeos or other 
events, except racetracks, where the animals will 
participate or take place in the performance.”  (Italics 

are mine.)  Although the MVD greeter said I 

probably wouldn’t get caught even if I lent the 

trailer to a friend, registration would be 

necessary if I wanted to sell it.  I persevered; it 

took four office visits to enter the computer and 

get the plate, the final one following locating the 

VIN number and cleaning old paint out of the 

grooves so MVD officials could read it. 
 

NM Horse Slaughter:  Current 
 

Friday, Nov. 1:  District Court judge Christina 

Armijo in Albuquerque dismissed with prejudice 

the lawsuit filed by the Humane Society of the 

United States (HSUS) and others, which allowed 

Valley Meats of Roswell to proceed with their 

plans to open a horse slaughter plant. 
 

Monday, Nov. 4:  Denver 10
th

 Circuit Court of 

Appeals granted an emergency injunction to 

HSUS petition, which will bar the USDA from 

inspecting the Roswell plant as needed for the 

plant’s opening and operations. 
 

Wednesday, Nov. 13:  Year to date total of 

horses shipped from the US to Mexico for 

slaughter is 89,017 (USDA Market News). 
 

Reconstituting the Quagga 
 

The last known specimen died in a London zoo in 

1870.  The animal had zebra-like brown stripes on 

the head and neck, a reddish brown body, and 

white belly, legs and tail.  The Quagga Project, 

after determining through DNA analysis that it 

was not a separate species of zebra but a 

subspecies of the Plains zebra, is attempting to 

retrieve the genes responsible for the Quagga’s 

characteristic striping pattern.  Several 

generations later, they have foals with few stripes 

on the body, but have not achieved the dark 

background.  These so-called “Rau Quaggas” may 

help in equine research on the attraction of 

tsetse flies to stripes versus solid color hides. 
 

NM Horse Council Will Miss: 
 

Glen Treseder.  Glen passed away September 23.  

He, his wife Barbara, and their family loved, bred 

and showed the American Saddlebred Horses, 

and also supported the NM Horse Council and 

the American Saddlebred Horse Association of 

New Mexico.  Glen and Barbara were a fixture at 

the State Fair for many years supporting their 

daughters Lori Treseder and Carri Hammond as 

they presented their brilliant, flashy horses.  
 

Jean Rowe.  Jean died November 6.  She loved all 

animals, and when she decided she was too old 

to ride she became a “fixture” at the State Fair 

Horse Show Office, and also worked at many 

Arabian Horse Shows.  That t-shirt All I Need to 

Know About Life I learned at an AHANM Horse 

Show?  “Jean may assign my number but Val 

knows when everyone’s number is up” was one 

saying.  Melanie Scholer designed it and Jean was 

proud to be a part of it.  She and husband Walter 

supported the Council for many years. 

 



 

2013 Individual Members 

� denotes lifetime individual or dues paid for 2014 
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Ralph Abeyta  � 

Kitty Ree Allen 

Nancy Ambrosiano 

Heidi Anderson 

Dianna Andrews   � 

Karen Armbruster 

Betsy Atchinson 

Rob Atchley   � 

Bill Averill   � 

Jennifer Averill   � 

Stephanie Bailey   � 

Paul Bandy 

Patricia Barlow-Irick 

Jennifer Bedsworth   � 

Kali Benson 

Pamela Bishop 

Dr. Leonard Blach   � 

Susan Blakely   � 

Nancy Bonadeo   � 

Jackie Bouker 

Terrance Brown 

Tom Brunton 

Wendy Buckels 

Martha Buddecke 

Patty Carroll   � 

Cathy Chapel   � 

Debbie Coburn 

Kay Coen   � 

Randy Cole   � 

Valerie Cole   � 

John Collins   � 

D.J. Collins   � 

Hilary Compton 

Rusty Cook   � 

Martin Cook   � 

David Copher   � 

Kenneth Corazza   � 

Linda Davis 

Stephen Derwelis 

Anita Endean 

Wayne Epsteen 

Kathy Falter 

Dianne Fay   � 

Winnie Fitch 

Dora Florez 

Dave Fly 

Nancy Freshour 

Bob Frost 

Denny Gentry   � 

Charles Graham 

Virginia Gredell 

Lindsey Green   � 

Welda McKinley Grider 

Regina Guest-Rupert  � 

Chris Gutierrez 

Marie-Louise Hadden 

Connie Hatley 

Jan Henfling 

Margaret Henkels 

Dacodah Herkenhoff 

Chris Hoden 

Deborah Hollis 

Paula Holmes   � 

Paula Howe   � 

Patricia Hug 

Dick Hulett 

Anne Irete 

Thomas Jackson - 

Bob James 

Suzanne Norton Jones 

Eleanor Kelly 

Mike Kennedy 

Steve Komadina 

Kristin Kreger 

Helen M. Kruger 

Judy Larson 

Beverlee McClure   � 

Gayla McCulloch   � 

Elizabeth McElvain   � 

Sally McGrath 

Alana McGrattan 

Randy McKee 

Linda McKee 

Nance McManus   � 

Toni Miller 

Elaine Morrell 

Ron Morris 

Jene Moseley   � 

Paul L. Noble 

Marilyn S. Norris 

Timothy L. Norris 

Marilyn Novat 

Serina Pack 

Ron Parker 

D. M. Matt Paxton   � 

Charlie Poore 

Mary Ann Poore 

Cynthia Ramsey 

Eldon Reyer   � 

Karen Reyer   � 

Michael Riegger 

Anna Riggs-Eader 

Jim Roberts 

John Roberts 

Rusty Rodke 

Alpha Russell 

Melanie Scholer 

Holly Searer 

Erlene Seybold-Smythe 

Elsie Shollenbarger   � 

Sabine Shurter 

Oscar Simpson 

Susan Smith   � 

Rudy Sporing 

Janice Tichy 

Jason Turner   � 

Peggy Vensel   � 

Betsy Walker 

Dolly Wallace   � 

Mary Jo Wallen   � 

Ann Mulhern Waller   � 

Carla Ward 

Jan Waymark 

Janis White   � 

Cathy Wilde 

Kelly Wilder 

Barbara Windom 

Carolyn Wines 

 

 



 

Clubs, Commercial Members, Government Entities – 2013/2014 
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4 R PERFORMANCE LIVESTOCK 
 Troy A. Rogers 18 Don Quixote Road Belen, NM 87002 505-269-7318 

  Trogers@landolakes.com  

  

ACACIA RIDING ADVENTURES 

 Dacodah Herkenhoff 86 San Acacia Road San Acacia, NM 87831 575-517-0477 

www.acaciaridingadventures.com  

 

ALBUQUERQUE EQUINE CLINIC 
 Kevin Dralle, Brad Root 6901  2nd. St. NW Albuquerque, NM 87107 505-344-1131 

 

ALBUQUERQUE VAULTERS 

 Merry Cole 117 Camino Alto Corrales, NM 87048 505-507-2600 

  www.AmericanVaulting.org  merryvault@gmail.com  

 

ARABIAN HORSE ASSOCIATION OF NEW MEXICO 
 Jim Porcher P.O. Box 25541 Albuquerque, NM 87125 505-228-6865 

  www.nmarab.org jsporch@comcast.net 

 

BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN OF NEW MEXICO, INC. 

 Debbie Spickermann P.O. Box 37005 Albuquerque, NM 87176 505-753-3531 

  www.bchnm.org d_obermaier@cybermesa.com  

 

BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN OF NM, LOWER RIO GRANDE CHAPTER 
 Joyce Getrost P.O. Box 445 Radium Springs, NM 88054 575-522-5549 

  jgetrost@hotmail.com  

 

BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN OF NM, NORTHWEST CHAPTER 
 George Marr P.O. Box 2774 Corrales, NM 87048 505-898-1093 

signalbind@aol.com  

 

BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN OF NM, SANTA FE CHAPTER 

 Debbie Spickerman P.O. Box 5708 Santa Fe, NM 87505 505-753-3531 

d_obermaier@cybermesa.com  

 

BAR LAZY J PERFORMANCE HORSES 
 Bridgette Johnson Honea 7515 Rio Grande Blvd. NW Albuquerque, NM 87107 505-991-4582 

  imagem42@msn.com  

 

CAZAM FARMS 
 Cathy Fenner-Garcia 6301 Indian School Road NE # 200 Albuquerque, NM  87110 505-883-2527 

  cbacathy@aol.com  

 

CEDAR CREST COUNTRY COTTAGE AND STABLES LLC 

 Don Romero P.O. Box 621 Cedar Crest, NM 87008 505-281-5197 

  www.cedarcreststables.com info@cedarcreststables.com  

 

C.H.A.M.P. (CORRALES HORSE AND MULE PEOPLE) 
 Steve Komadina P.O. Box 1064 Corrales, NM 87048  

www.champnm.com  
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DAN'S BOOTS & SADDLES 
 Larry Christensen 6903  4th. St. NW Albuquerque, NM 87107 505-345-2220 

www.dansboots.com  

 

DOUBLE JK RANCH, INC. 
 Jeff & Jan Kokos 316 Frost Road Sandia Park, NM 87047 505-281-8712 

  www.doublejkranch.com jjkranch@att.net 

 

DOVER SADDLERY 

 Scott Hepburn P.O. Box 1100 Littleton, MA 01460 800-406-8204 

  www.doversaddlery.com/riding-boots-chaps/c/2000/  

 

ENCHANTMENT DRIVING SOCIETY 
 Kathy Mueller 4515 Grande NW Albuquerque, NM 87107 505-344-8207 

  kpmcanter505@aol.com 

 

EQUINE SPECIALTIES 

 Lynn Myers P.O. Box 66 Edgewood, NM 87015 505-281-3429 

equine12@q.com  

 

EXPERT EQUINE APPRAISAL 
 Jenna Lowry 4777 Tramway Blvd. NE #503 Albuquerque, NM 87111 972-989-1610 

cactusjumper2009@comcast.net  

 

FCP BARNS NM – PINE RIVER CONSTRUCTION COMPANY 
 Laura Johnson P.O. Box 1199 Capitan, NM 88316 575-354-0362 

  www.fcpbuildings.com pineriverconstruction@aol.com  

 

FOUNDATION FOR THE PURE SPANISH HORSE 

 Barb Clark 115 Elm Street NE Albuquerque, NM 87102 505-294-0800 

  www.prehorse.org barb.clark@prehorse.org  

 

HENSLEIGH FARM 
 Dick & Suellen Hensleigh 6655 Coors Blvd. SW Albuquerque, NM 87121 505-877-8387 

hqhfarm@comcast.net  

 

HORSE HELPERS AND CONSULTANTS 
 Mike Sikorski P.O. Box 2590 Corrales, NM 87048 505-385-2069 

www.horsehelpersandconsultants.com  

 

THE HORSE SHELTER 

 Susan Hemmerle 1012 Marquez Place, Ste 2018 Santa Fe, NM 87505 505-471-6179 

www.thehorseshelter.org  info@thehorseshelter.org  

 

HORSEMEN’S FEED & SUPPLY, INC. 
 James Owens 8812 2

nd
. Street NW Albuquerque, NM 87114 505-792-8225 

  www.horsemensfeedandsupply.com    info@horsemensfeedandsupply.com  

 
J & E WELDING AND CONSTRUCTION (Horse Facilities of any size) 

 James Peralta 01 Las Vigas Lane Los Lunas, NM 87031 505-865-9195 

  cell 489-2667 
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LITTLE HILLS RANCH 
 Ron Morris P.O. Box 908 Belen, NM 87002 505-861-2164 

lhrramorris@juno.com  

 

LIZ SANCHEZ STABLES  
 Liz Sanchez 7622 Rio Grande Boulevard NW Albuquerque, NM 87107 505-898-1810 

  www.lizsanchezstables.com info@lizsanchezstables.com  

 

LOS LUNAS ANIMAL CLINIC 

 Linda Dowling 575 Hwy 314 NW Albuquerque, NM 87114 505-362-2967 

  www.loslunasanimalclinic.com LLACLinda@gmail.com  

 

MANNING FLORIST 
 Jim Manning 625 Amherst Drive NE Albuquerque, NM 87106 505-888-3360 

www.manningflorist.com  jim@manningflorist.com  

 

NEW MEXICO CARRIAGE ASSOCIATION 

 Jolene Hanson P.O. Box 520 Veguita, NM 87062 505-203-4159 

 

NEW MEXICO DRESSAGE ASSOCIATION 
 Marybeth Perez Soto P.O. Box 51296 Albuquerque, NM 87191 505-877-9449 

  www.nmdressage.net marybethps@gmail.com  

 

NEW MEXICO HORSE BREEDERS ASSOCIATION 

 Anna Fay Davis P.O. Box 36869 Albuquerque, NM 87176 505-262-0224 

  www.nmhorsebreeders.com  

 

NEW MEXICO HUNTER JUMPER ASSOCIATION 
 Lisa Hooper P.O. Box 10357 Albuquerque, NM 87184 505-344-6914 

  www.nmhja.org lzh210@mindspring.com  

 

NEW MEXICO PALOMINO EXHIBITORS ASSOCIATION 
 Berniece Zielke P.O. Box 908 Belen, NM 87002 505-861-2164 

  www.nmpea.com lhrramorris@juno.com  

 

NEW MEXICO QUARTER HORSE ASSOCIATION 

 Cal Brandt P.O. Box 11 Peralta, NM 87042  

  www.nmqha.com Bar3C@msn.com  

 

NM LIVESTOCK BOARD 
 Joe B. Baker, DVM 300 San Mateo NE, Ste 1000 Albuquerque, NM 87108 505-841-6161 

www.nmlbonline.com  

 

NM PAINT HORSE CLUB 

 Ron Morris P.O. Box 908 Belen, NM 87002 505-861-2164 

  www.nmpainthorse.org  lhrramorris@juno.com   

 

PAPER PUSHER BOOKKEEPING 
 Kathy Falter 5704 Hayes Drive NW Albuquerque, NM 87120 505-898-9539 

  www.paperpusher.com  
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PAUL’S VETERINARY SUPPLY 
 Paul Bierwirth 3825 Osuna Blvd. NE Albuquerque, NM 87109 505-341-9401 

  2005 SE Main Roswell, NM 88203 575-624-2123 

 

PINTO HORSE ASSOCIATION OF NEW MEXICO 
 Jennie Carter 77 Entrada Aragon Road Los Lunas, NM 87031 505-866-6221 

  www.nmpinto.org jenniecr@q.com  

 

RIO GRANDE CARRIAGE WORKS 

 Harry Touloumis Corrales Trail Corrales, NM 87048 505-249-2441 

  http://riograndecarriageworks.com  

 

RIO GRANDE MULE & DONKEY ASSOCIATION 
 Kim Fay 10 Calle Cielo Azul Peralta, NM 87042 505-730-0602 

  www.rgmda.com kim.fay318@gmail.com  

 

ROY-EL MORGAN FARM 

 Erlene Seybold-Smythe 1302 N. McCurdy Road Espanola, NM 87532 505-753-3696 

www.roy-elmorgans.com  erlene@roy-elmorgans.com  

 

SAHARA SPIRIT ARABIANS 
 Linda Dowling 295 Sutton Lane Bosque Farms, NM 87068 505-362-2967 

  www.saharaspiritarabians.com ssa@spinn.net  

 

SANDIA TRAILER SALES & SERVICE 
 Morey Liebling 1435 Route 66 Edgewood, NM 87015 505-281-9860 

www.sandiatrailer.com  

 

STONY ROAD RANCH 

 Judy Cumberworth 1801 Coyote Drive Farmington, NM 87401 505-327-2286 

  judy@digii.net  

 

TELQUEST MINIATURE HORSES 
 Winona Kennedy 15 Kennedy Drive Los Lunas, NM 87031 505-865-8366 

  www.telquestminiatures.com wkennedy101@comcast.net  

 

THE TRINITY RANCH 
 John and Cat Parks 81 Ranch Road Lamy, NM 87540 505-466-3849 

  www.johnandcatparks.com  thetrinityranch@gmail.com  

 

VILLAGE MERCANTILE 

 Drew Burr 3675 Corrales Road Corrales, NM  87048 505-897-9328 

  www.thevillagemercantile.com aburr@thevillagemercantile.com  

 

VISTA HERMOSA FARM 
 Steve Komadina 475 Corrales del Norte Corrales, NM 87048 505-328-4696 

www.vistahermosafarm.com  



 

 

 

New Mexico Horse Council Newsletter, Autumn 2013, Page 10 

 

P.O. Box 10206, Albuquerque, NM 87184 
www.nmhorsecouncil.org  505-345-8959  nmhc@swcp.com 

 

Dues Invoice 2014 (includes balance of 2013) 
 

Name ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _________________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone ___________________e-mail _______________________________________ 
 
Club or Commercial Contact _________________________________________________ 
 
Website address___________________________________________________________ 
 
Note: Individual contact information is not shared with anyone.  Commercial and Club information is published in the newsletter and also on the website.  If listed, 
we will provide a link to your club or commercial website. 

 
Club, Organization Dues: $30.00 per calendar year   __________ 
 
Commercial Dues:   $30.00 per calendar year   __________ 
 
Individual Dues:  $20.00 per calendar year   __________ 
 
Lifetime Individual:   one-time, $200.00    __________ 
 
Curtis Fort Sculpture Raffle ticket, $20.00 each    __________ 
 
Donation (any amount welcome):      __________ 
 Preference? Project Gelding, NMHC Foundation, Outreach, Unrestricted? 
 
Total Enclosed:        __________ 

(Using PayPal?  Go to www.nmhorsecouncil.org and follow directions.) 
 
NEWSLETTERS:  We send by email (if you prefer regular mail please check here ________) 
    
As time and finances permit, NMHC projects can include: (contact us if you would like to participate) 
 

Project Gelding  Membership growth  Trails and Land Use Lobbying   
Newsletter   Emporium  Trail Ride  Zoning 
Board of Directors Outreach tables  Annual Meeting   Awards 
NMHC Foundation State Fair Booth  Expo NM Meetings AHC Contact 

 
Send To:    New Mexico Horse Council 

Membership 
P.O. Box 10206 
Albuquerque, NM 87184-0206 

 
NMHC federal tax status: 501-C-4.  NMHC is a state horse council member of the 

American Horse Council and of the Coalition of State Horse Councils. 

 


